

ALUMNI NEWS

April 2016

Centennial Reunion!

All St. Robert School alumni are invited to celebrate 100 years of St. Robert School with old friends, classmates and other alums on Sunday, June 5 from 12:00-2:00 pm. Reunion is on the Fair grounds, and school tours are available during reunion hours. The Fair closes at 7:00 pm on Sunday.

Fr. John Pulice Jubilee Mass and Reception

Fr. John was pastor of St. Robert Parish from 1992-2004. Join us for a celebration of his 50th Anniversary of Ordination on Sunday, June 12, at 11:00 am for Mass. A reception will follow in Reilly Hall (MPR).

Lights! Action!

New LED lights were recently installed in the school, giving our students relief from the ancient flickering fluorescents. These lights are environmentally friendly and economically efficient. Over the summer, a new gym floor will be installed – the old one installed in 1958 has seen its last sanding.



Therese "Terri" Sankovitz '73

Having recently moved to Albuquerque, NM, Terri creates award-winning quilts that are featured in national quilting magazines and exhibited in galleries and museums across the country. She teaches quilting, and has made many family quilts, including for her many St. Robert alumni nieces and nephews. She is currently director of audiology for an ENT clinic, and has two adult children. Terri, a graduate of DSHA, Marquette University and UW-Stevens Point, will receive her doctorate in audiology from Arizona State University-Tempe this summer.



FACULTY FOCUS – Karin Hanson

Ms. Hanson, who retired in 2011 after 32 years as the Middle School math teacher, shares Terri Sankovitz's love of quilting, as her students will remember. Ms. Hanson, a textile artist in retirement, now lives on 20 acres in Waukesha County, and shares her textiles with family members and surrogate grandkids.



Kelsey Strode '07

After spending a semester in Seville, Spain, as a college junior, Kelsey Strode graduated with a major in Spanish and International Relations. She is living and working in Spain, teaching English as a second language to elementary school children outside of Madrid. In her spare time, she tutors adults and children in English, and enjoys traveling throughout Europe. Kelsey graduated from DSHA and UW-Madison.

DATES to REMEMBER

May 12-14Aladdin Jr. – Middle School Showcase at 7:00 pm

May 22.....Andrew Linn '00, first Mass at St. Robert after his Ordination at 2:30 pm June 4-5......St. Robert Fair, Saturday 12:00-10:00 pm, Sunday 12:00-7:00 pm

June 5All Years Reunion at Fair, Sunday from 12:00-2:00 pm

June 12.....Fr. John Pulice Jubilee Mass and Reception at 11:00 am

Congratulations



Neal Haas '02 married Laura Kohlbach on June 13, 2015, in Green Bay.

Maria Linn '06 married Cooper Johnston on August 29, 2015, at St. Robert.



Neal McKeown '04 married Amy Krueger on August 15, 2015, in St. Paul, MN.

Ted Linn '04 married Lindsay Duclon on December 31, 2015, at St. Robert.

......

Baptism Blessings

Vincent Kalt '94 and Katherine Heitke, son Reed Christopher, 3/11/14
Nicholas Wenner '95 and Stacy Brett, son Harris Alexander, 10/10/15
Laura Hofman '96 and Harrison Bradford, daughter Madeline Rose, 10/15/14
Lauren Merkel '06 and Samuel Check, daughter Kennedy Marie, 5/28/12

Enrollment

- Alumnus Matthew Schmidt '93 and Amy Rickmeier have enrolled their son, Cameron, in 4K
- Maureen Mathews Guenther '88 and Matthew Guenther have enrolled their daughters, Molly in 7th grade, and Madeline in 8th grade

Cameron, Molly & Madeline will join the other 27 children of alumni at St. Robert School this school year.

In Memory

On February 28, the third anniversary of Mary Ann Seelman '56 Mathews' death, family and friends gathered for a dinner hosted by



Richard Mathews '50. Attending were Monica Mathews Tallmadge '82, Sara Mathews Harwood '83, Molly Mathews '84, Rich Mathews '91, Jim and Margaret Mathews Sankovitz '47, Sr. Monica Seelman, BVM '54, Carol Seelman Johnstone '58, Betsy Krizek Harwood '56 and other Seelman siblings. St. Robert School is grateful to the Mathews family for Mary Ann's memorial gifts to the Annual Fund.

In Memoriam

Catherine Boehm Wick '29 - 1/10/16 William J. Carey, Jr. '34 - 4/21/15 Robert A. Karow '35 - 2/19/16 Marion Kohlmetz Kowalsky '37 – 1/28/15 Margaret Mary Regan Bach '38 - 11/30/15 Patricia M. Purtell Whitfield '39 - 9/3/15 John F. Bartzen '40 - 2/18/16 Delphine Bruckwick Cannon '40 - 3/30/16 Jean Roughen Stackpole '40 - 2/13/16 Patricia Ann Dineen Foley '42 - 11/18/15 William M. Jermain, Jr. '42 - 2/2/16 John Quarles Kamps '45 - 1/25/15 Thomas Joseph Krizek '46 – 8/5/15 Sue Curtin Malloy '47 - 1/19/16 John M. McDonald '47 - 5/25/15 Jane H. Brenk Williams '47 (9th grade '48) - 3/12/15

Primo Angelo DeToro '48 (9th grade '49) - 2/8/15 Frank Wells Morton, Jr. '48 - 9/23/15 Patricia J. Gill Sokolowski '48 (9th grade only) - 5/1/15 Kathleen Caveney Litza '49 (9th grade '50) - 12/16/15 Martin William Welles, Jr. '50 - 1/2/15 Thomas Richard Haessler '53 - 2/16/16 Andrew Zinkl '56 - 9/28/15 Paul H. Casey '59 - 9/8/15 Maureen Lynch Traub '68 - 4/24/15 Robert Edmund Kortsch '70 - 12/10/15 Paul Francis Linn '72 - 9/24/15 John T. Miller '73 - 10/9/15 Kevin H. Groh '74 - 2/3/16 Leonardo P. Barbara '00 - 2/16/15 Alita Geralts, '00 – 3/5/16 (attended SRS through '98) Andy Gunta '04 - 12/28/15

To receive updates and share your news, send your email address and info to Lisa Lesjak, Director of School Advancement, at llesjak@strobert.org or contact her at 414-332-1164 ext.3024.

Find us on Facebook at St. Robert School, Shorewood Wisconsin.

